# GRADE 12 MOCK EXAM

2021-2022

#### الأسئلة في (٩) صفحات

#### دولت الكويت وزارة التربيت

# التوجيه الفني العام للغم الانجليزيم

امتحان الصف الثاني عشر- التجريبي (القسمين العلمي والأدبي) 2021 / 2022

المجال الدراسي: اللغمّ الإنجليزيّم الزمن : ثلاث ساعات

(المفردات - القواعد - الوظائف اللغوية - أسئلة الكتاب القرر التعيير الكتابي - الاستيعاب المقروء و التلخيص الترجمة)

# Total Mark (560 Marks) I. Vocabulary(100 Marks)

|    |              |           |              | 7 47 4 7 4     | 1 4 1          |              |      | <i>(</i> <b>= 40 =0</b> | 3.6 |
|----|--------------|-----------|--------------|----------------|----------------|--------------|------|-------------------------|-----|
| Α. | . From a. b. | . c and d | l choose the | word that best | completes each | h sentence b | elow | (5x10=50                | Ms  |

| 1.          | Many  | organizations give direct suppor      | t to po | or families all over the world.  |  |  |
|-------------|---|---------------------------------------|---------|----------------------------------|--|--|
|             | a.  | aggressive                            | b.      | brief                            |  |  |
|             | c.  | charitable                            | d.      | humid                            |  |  |
| 2.          | 2. The strong stormapproximately 80% of farming land and food supplies. |                                       |         |                                  |  |  |
|             | a.  | decimated                             | b.      | reprocessed                      |  |  |
|             | c.  | grazed                                | d.      | prosecuted                       |  |  |
| 3.          | 3. I decided to delete my Facebook account because of personal reasons. |                                       |         | cause of personal reasons.       |  |  |
|             | a.  | increasingly                          | b.      | permanently                      |  |  |
|             | c.  | compassionately                       | d.      | prohibitively                    |  |  |
| 4.          | After   | with my parents and teachers, I       | made    | up my mind to join Kuwait        |  |  |
|             | Medical Colleg  |                                       |         |                                  |  |  |
|             | a.  | consultation                          | b.      | administration                   |  |  |
|             | c.  | atmosphere                            | d.      | discrimination                   |  |  |
| 5.          | The doctor told   | my father to salt becar               | use of  | his high blood pressure.         |  |  |
|             | a.  | put up with                           | b.      | keep up with                     |  |  |
|             | c.  | run out of                            | d.      | cut down on                      |  |  |
| <b>B. E</b> | fill in the spaces  | with the most suitable words from     | n the l | ist below (5 x 10 = 50 Ms)       |  |  |
|             | ( commitment  | / constant / productive / resort /    | gover   | ned / deteriorated )             |  |  |
|             |   |                                       |         |                                  |  |  |
| 6.          | Students need.  | encouragement to he                   | lp ther | n become more self-confident.    |  |  |
| _           |   |                                       |         |                                  |  |  |
| 7.          | Last week, we v   | went to Khairanwhe                    | re we   | had a lot of fun and enjoyment.  |  |  |
| 8.          | When you manage your time effectively, you become more                  |                                       |         |                                  |  |  |
| 0.          | when you man  | age your time effectively, you become |         |                                  |  |  |
| 9.          | If students show  | ved sincerity and, the                | ey wou  | ald be accepted in universities. |  |  |
|             |   | •                                     |         | -                                |  |  |
| 10.         | The paint on the  | e outside of the house has completely | y       | because of the heat.             |  |  |

## الصفحة الثانية الصف الثاني عشر الامتحان التجريبي 2021 / 2022

# II- Grammar (60 Marks)

# A. From a, b, c and d choose the correct completion of the sentences below( $4 \times 10 = 40 \text{ Ms}$ )

| 11. By the time w                                 | ve to the stadium, the foot                      | tball m  | natch had already started.   |  |  |  |
|---|--|----------|------------------------------|--|--|--|
|   | a. would arrive                                  | b.       | arrive                       |  |  |  |
|   | c. arrived                                       | d.       | had arrived                  |  |  |  |
| 12  | wasting your time, you'd better do som           | ne serio | ous work.                    |  |  |  |
|   | a. On the other hand                             | b.       | Instead of                   |  |  |  |
|   | c. Whereas                                       | d.       | But                          |  |  |  |
| 13. I can't remem                                 | nber the time I joined the                       | sports   | s club.                      |  |  |  |
|   | a. where   | b.       | whose                        |  |  |  |
|   | c. when  | d.       | which                        |  |  |  |
| 14. I wish I                                      | the Eiffel Tower when I was in                   | n Fran   | ce last summer.              |  |  |  |
|   | a. would visit                                   | b.       | had visited                  |  |  |  |
|   | c. will visit                                    | d.       | am visiting                  |  |  |  |
|   |  |          |                              |  |  |  |
| B. From a, b and                                  | c, choose the correct answer as requi            | ired (   | $4 \times 5 = 20 \text{ Ms}$ |  |  |  |
| 15. You should ha                                 | ve waited for me.                                |          | (Make negative)              |  |  |  |
| a. You didn't have                                | e to wait form me.                               |          |                              |  |  |  |
| b. You shouldn't                                  | wait for me.                                     |          |                              |  |  |  |
| c. You shouldn't l                                | nave waited for me.                              |          |                              |  |  |  |
|   |  |          |                              |  |  |  |
| 16. They closed al                                | l borders after the war.                         |          | (Make passive)               |  |  |  |
| a. All borders are                                | closed after the war.                            |          |                              |  |  |  |
| b. All borders wer                                | re closed after the war.                         |          |                              |  |  |  |
| c. All borders hav                                | e closed after the war.                          |          |                              |  |  |  |
|   |  |          |                              |  |  |  |
| 17. We work long                                  | hours. We can finish soon.                       |          | (Join with "so that")        |  |  |  |
| a. We work long h                                 | nours so that we can finish soon.                |          |                              |  |  |  |
| b. We work long l                                 | nours so that we finished soon.                  |          |                              |  |  |  |
| c. We work long h                                 | nours so that we have finished soon.             |          |                              |  |  |  |
|   |  |          |                              |  |  |  |
| 18. You have appl                                 | ied for the new job,?                            |          | (Add a question tag)         |  |  |  |
| a. You have applied for the new job, didn't you?  |  |          |                              |  |  |  |
| b. You have applied for the new job, haven't you? |  |          |                              |  |  |  |
| c. You have appli                                 | c. You have applied for the new job, aren't you? |          |                              |  |  |  |

# الصفحة الثالثة الصف الثاني عشر الامتحان التجريبي 2021 / 2022

# III- Language Functions ( 40 Marks )

| Write what you would say in the following situations: $(4 \times 10 = 40 \text{ Ms})$ |  |  |  |
|---|--|--|--|
| 19. A frie  | end of yours drives the car without wearing the seatbelt.                    |  |  |
| <br>20. Your  | teacher asks you about your future plans after graduation.                   |  |  |
|   | of your classmates believes that recycling is useless.                       |  |  |
| 22. Your  | mother wants you to study alone while you prefer to study with your friends. |  |  |
| •••••   | <u>IV- Set-Book (40 Marks)</u>   |  |  |
| Answer o  | nly Four of the following questions :( 4 x10 =40 Ms)                         |  |  |
| 23. How d   | lo Islamic values influence the system of laws in Kuwait?                    |  |  |
| •••••   |  |  |  |
|   | vould life be without laws?  |  |  |
| •••••   |  |  |  |
| 25. How c   | an you define "tolerance"?   |  |  |
| •••••   |  |  |  |
| 26. What l  | numan activities precipitate the process of desertification?                 |  |  |
| •••••   |  |  |  |
| 27. Why is  | s recycling becoming such an important issue for many people today?          |  |  |
| •••••   |  |  |  |

#### الصفحة الرابعة الصف الثاني عشر الامتحان التجريبي 2021 / 2022

#### V- Writing (120 Marks)

#### Write on the following topic: (Expository)

"Migration from villages to large cities has increased in the past few years for different reasons."

In (14 sentences - 160 words), <u>plan and write a report</u> showing why people move from villages to live in a city and the disadvantages of city life.

NB: Your topic should include an introduction, a body a d a conclusion

| Outline (20)  |
|---------------|
| Introduction: |
|               |
| Paragraph 1:  |
|               |
| Paragraph 2:  |
|               |
|               |
| Conclusion:   |
|               |

## الصفحة الخامسة اللغـة الأجنبيـة الأولى (الانجلـيزية) الصف الثاني عشر الامتحان التجريبي 2021 / 2022

| Write your topic here (100 Ms)          |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
|---|---|---|---|---|---|---|--|--|--|
|   |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
|   |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
|   |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
|   |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
|   |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
| • |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
| •••••                                   |   | • |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
| •••••                                   |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
|   |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
| •••••                                   |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
| •••••                                   |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
|   |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
| •••••                                   |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
| • |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
| • |   |   |   |   | • |   |  |  |  |
| • |   |   |   |   | • |   |  |  |  |
| • |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
| • |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
| • |   |   |   |   | • | • |  |  |  |
| • |   | • | •••••                                   |   | • | • |  |  |  |
| • |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
| • |   | • | • | • | • |   |  |  |  |
| • |   |   |   |   | • | • |  |  |  |
| • |   |   |   |   | • | • |  |  |  |
| • | • |   | • | • | • | • |  |  |  |
| • |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
| •••••                                   |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
|   |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
|   |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
|   |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |
| Outlining                               | Exposition of                           | Paragraphing                            | Spelling                                | Grammar                                 | Handwriting                             | Total                                   |  |  |  |
|   | Ideas and                               | & number of                             |   |   | Spacing and                             |   |  |  |  |
|   | coherence                               | sentences                               |   |   | punctuation                             |   |  |  |  |
| 20                                      | 60                                      | 10                                      | 10                                      | 10                                      | 10                                      | 120                                     |  |  |  |
|   |   |   |   |   |   |   |  |  |  |

#### الصفحة السادسة اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الانجليزية) الصف الثاني عشر. 2021 الامتحان التجريبي / 2022

#### <u>V1- Reading Comprehension & Summary Making (110 Marks)</u> Read the following passage carefully, then answer the questions below:

Bats are wild animals. They are the only mammals that are able to fly. Bats can be found almost everywhere in the whole world except in very cold or very hot countries. They are mostly found in tropical countries.

Bats have an interesting way of looking at their world. Bats are nocturnal, which means they are most active at night. They don't use their eyes to find their way around in the dark. They use their ears instead.

Bats are among a very selected group of animals. The animals in this group also include whales and dolphins. They all use a very high frequency sound, which is a special noise, to do what other animals do with their eyes. This skill is known as echolocation. Echolocation allows bats to hunt for food. It also helps **them** avoid obstacles in their path as they fly in the dark. It even lets them communicate with other bats.

So how does echolocation work? It is just like ringing sounds in a large, empty room or at the edge of a narrow valley. Bats move air across their vocal cords just like people do when they speak or shout. Some bats make the sound come out of their mouths. Others make the sound come out of their noses. The sound they make has a very high noise. This means the sound waves move very quickly. The energy from the sound waves goes out in front of the bat and **bounces off** any objects there. It creates a ringing sound that returns back to the bat.

The bat's ears often appear quite large compared to the size of its head. Depending on where the sound hits on the folds of the bat's ear, the bat can tell very precisely where an object is. The strength of the echo can even tell the bat how large the object is. The echo from a moving object has a different sound from the one that is still. It is either lower or louder. The sound is louder if the object is coming closer and lower if it's going away. This is important because it helps the bat find insects to eat.

The process of echolocation is very natural for the bat. The bat does not have to think about listening, or what to do next. It is natural for bats to see with their ears!

# الصفحة السابعة الشعريي 2021 / 2022 مند. الأمتحان التجريبي 2021 / 2022 اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الانجليزية) الصف الثاني عشر الامتحان التجريبي 2021 / 2022

| A. Choose the correct answer from a, b, c and u. (3x 10–30 Ms)                                       |
|--|
| 28. A suitable title for the passage is  |
| a. Sound Waves   |
| b. Vocal Cords   |
| c. Echolocation in Bats  |
| d. Bats are nocturnal  |
| 29. The underlined word <b>bounces off</b> in the 4 <sup>th</sup> paragraph is closest in meaning to |
| a. hits  |
| b. flies   |
| c. accepts   |
| d. echoes  |
|  |
| 30. The underlined pronoun <b>them</b> in the <b>3</b> <sup>rd</sup> paragraph refers to             |
| a. bats  |
| b. dolphins  |
| c. animals   |
| d. whales  |
|  |
| 31. Bats can find their food   |
| a. with their eyes.  |
| b. during the day.   |
| c. based on their ears.  |
| d. in hot or cold areas.   |
|  |
| 32. According to the passage, which of the following is <b>NOT TRUE</b> ?                            |
|  |

a. Bats are most active at night.

b. The bat's head is smaller in size than its ear.

c. Bats are different from other animals in finding their way.

d. Sound of objects prevents bats from getting their food.

### الصفحة الثامنة اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الانجليزية) الصف الثاني عشر الفترة الدراسية الأولى 2021 / 2022

| <b>B.</b> Answer the following questions: (4 x15=60 Ms) |
|---|
| 33. What kind of sound does a bat use for echolocation? |
| 34. Where are bats mostly found?                        |
| 35. How do bats make the sound?                         |
| 36. How can bats tell accurately where an object is?    |
|   |

#### VII - Summary Making (60 Marks)

#### Read the following passage, then do as required:

It is thought that the effects of everyday noise can leave us in a state of almost constant anxiety. Experts have researched many ways in which we can reduce this problem. Let's consider some of their ideas and suggestions. Firstly, you should try to start the day with some silence. Then, for a few minutes, sit completely still with a straight back and empty your mind. Imagine yourself looking up at a blue sky. Finally, stop talking and start thinking instead. The great thing about this exercise is that you can find peace for yourself even when you seem to be completely surrounded by noise.

## الصفحة التاسعة اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الانجليزية) الصف الثاني عشر الامتحان التجريبي 2021 / 2022

| In a paragraph of FOUR sentences ONLY, summarise and paraphrase the previous passage |  |  |  |  |
|--|--|--|--|--|
| in answer to the following question: (60 Marks)                                      |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |
| How can we reduce the problem of everyday noise?                                     |  |  |  |  |

|             | How car                     | n we reduce the p | roblem of every    | day noise?          |   |
|-------------|-----------------------------|-------------------|--------------------|---------------------|---|
|             | 110W Ca1                    | _                 | -                  | <del>-</del>        |   |
|             |                             |                   |                    |                     |   |
| • • • • • • |                             | •••••             | •••••              |                     | •••••                                   |
|             |                             | •••••             | •••••              |                     |   |
|             |                             |                   |                    |                     |   |
|             |                             |                   |                    |                     |   |
|             |                             |                   |                    |                     |   |
| • • • • • • | •••••                       |                   |                    |                     | • |
|             |                             |                   |                    |                     |   |
|             |                             |                   |                    |                     |   |
|             |                             |                   |                    |                     | •••••                                   |
| • • • • • • |                             |                   |                    |                     |   |
|             |                             |                   |                    |                     |   |
|             |                             |                   |                    |                     |   |
|             |                             |                   |                    |                     |   |
|             | Content/ relevance of       |                   | Spelling &         | Paragraph           |   |
|             | Content/ relevance of ideas | Paraphrasing      | Spelling & grammar | Paragraph<br>format | Total                                   |
|             | Content/ relevance of ideas | Paraphrasing 20   | Spelling & grammar | Paragraph<br>format | Total                                   |

| Translate the following into good English: |   |
|--|---|
|  | جاسم: لماذا يهاجر بعض الناس إلى بلدان أخرى؟     |
|  | أحمد: بسبب البطالة و الفقر و الحروب و المجاعات. |
| Jassim:                                    | ••••••  |
|  |   |
| Ahmed:                                     |   |
|  |   |
| ئلت  | انتهت الأس                                      |